"Knud Haugmark", 10.09.2009 22:38

Concerning the Aarhus Convention.

Regarding my request to get the information in the database called Vetstat the ministry for science has made its final decision. The ministry basically agrees with all former decicions and refuse access to the data.

In short the reasons given are:

The release of the information can if misunderstood or not properly understood cause financial loss for the farmers. This argument is based on the say of one farmer, who was asked, whether the publication of the data could harm his economical state. But nevertheless he also stated, that he would gladly reveal all data about his use of veterinary medicine to me, should I request this from him personally. Three other farmers had a similar attitude, though they rejected taking a stand as to whether they could suffer any harm from giving the public access to the data. They found that the request was not detailed enough.

Moreover the ministry agrees with the earlier decisions, that the data protection act prevents public access the Vetstat. Also they claim that those who want access have to define a "case" as is the case with the general freedom of information act. The ministry does not see any difference between getting access to a political or administrative matter and having access to environmental data. So the ministry holds the opinion, that those exceptions which apply the the freedom of information act also applies to the access to environmental data. I do not accept this point of view.

I am preparing a letter to the ombudsman, whose only possible help could be a request to discuss the matter again with the ministry after he has taken a shrewed  look in the legal matters of the affair. Even if he agrees that the information in Vetstat should be released, there is no guarentee, that this will happen. 

The authorities have no obligation as to follow his recommendations. He is in no way a replacement for a normal court, and filing a case against the state is a very time- and moneyconsuming affair. It is beyond my capabilities.

The matter has been delayed for over five years. Therefore I certainly hope that the Compliance committee will continue with this case.

I deeply appreciate your efforts.

Greetings from

Knud Haugmark

Skelhøjvej 25 C 1. th.

2800 Lyngby

20 41 77 88

